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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

Thank you to Story Stitchers who organised the book launch this week. Again we had many families come 

and look at the amazing work done by our children. We also had lots of people requesting to purchase the 

books which is great! 

We had our year 4 coffee morning this week and thank you to the parents that managed to come along. 

These meetings are an opportunity for you to share any information with school on what things are 

working well and which things aren’t. 

Our year 6 children travel to Robinwood Activity Centre next week for their 3 day residential. I’m sure you 

will join me in wishing them good luck in the activities they will be doing! 

Finally a reminder that children should only be bringing into school healthy snacks for break times and 

lunchtimes – more information on the kinds of snacks children can bring into school can be found here 

Thanks and have a good weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
https://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/parents/school-meals/
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Communication Corner 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
21/06/2023 Y6 Robinwood Residential  
22/06/2023 Sports Day – Nursery/Reception  
23/06/2023 Y6 arrive home from Robinwood Residential 
24/06/2013 Padgate Walking Day  
27/06/2023 Sports Day – Year 1 to 6 in the afternoon  
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents  
03/07/2023 KS1 visit to Farmers Teds  
13/07/2023 End of year reports  
17/07/2023 Transition week in school 
21/07/2023 Y6 Coffee morning for parents along with leaver’s assembly 
21/07/2023 Non – Uniform day for all children  
 
Padgate Walking Day – 24th June 2023 
As you are aware our children will be taking part in walking day this year and will need to wear 
their full school uniform.  White shirt, tie, grey trousers and grey skirt/pinafore and black shoes.  No 
gingham dresses for girls please. 
 
Our school will be meeting at the tennis courts at the top of Green Lane at 2.00pm.  The 
roads surrounding the area will be closed to cars from 1.45pm.  The parade will start at 
2.30pm prompt.  Our school will be following Padgate Methodist Church.   
 
As in previous years our children will be issued with a walking day sash which needs to be 
worn over the left shoulder.  Some of our sashes are big so could I ask parents to pin down 
the sash on the shoulder and at the waist on the opposite side. The children will come home 
with the sashes on Friday 23rd June 2023. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who volunteered to walk on the day.  If you haven’t heard from 
me please assume you are not needed on this occasion.  Thank you  
 
Mrs Kerrigan  
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Jessica Vitolins & Lucas Poller: For both demonstrating lovely examples of being 
supportive and kind friends to other children in the class this week. Well Done Jessica and 
Lucas. 
 
Reception – Ryan Shaw: Ryan has shown a real confidence in his ability to write more 
independently. He has been writing short sentences; correcting his letter formation and 
remembering to use finger spaces. Well done Ryan! Keep it up! 

Year 1 – Joseph Leavitt: For trying his best and making good choices.   
 
Year 2 – Violet Barry: For writing a fantastic retell of 'The Tiny Seed'. I love reading your 
stories Violet, they amaze me! 
 
Year 3 -  Elias Downing: For his fantastic times tables knowledge in maths!  
 
Year 4 –  All of Year 4 for their amazing achievement this week in the Multiplication Check. 
Every single one of them has made massive progress over the past few months and I am 
very proud of each and every one of them. 
 

Year 5 - Alex Shaw: For his excellent presentation in all of his work. 
 

Year 6 –  Alfie Elliott: For his hard work and understanding of map concepts and the support 
he provided for others. 
 
Early Years News 
 
We have been continuing to learn about different zoo animals this week and the children 
have been finding out and writing facts about giraffes as well as working as a team to create 
a large class giraffe for us to use next week in order to explore and measure height. 
In maths we have been comparing amounts using the language more and less and we have 
been exploring what happens to an amount if we add an object or take an object away. 
The children have produced some beautiful sunset silhouette artwork using giraffes and 
African trees and they have been suggesting wonderful describing words in relation to their 
work. 
 
Please can I remind all parents to apply sun cream to your child before they arrive at nursery 
and make sure they bring their sun hat.  
 
Another fabulous fun filled week, well done Nursery. Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
 

Hello all! 
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This week we have been continuing to learn using ‘Monkey Puzzle’ as our focus text. The 
children have been writing speech bubbles for the main character and using their phonics 
knowledge to spell words accurately. We have also discussed what being ‘lost’ means, and 
we have talked about what to do if you were lost outside of school. The children discussed 
how we can stay safe and the steps we need to take to find our parents safely.  

In Maths, the children have been exploring odd and even numbers. They’ve been sorting 
different representations of numbers 1-10 into hoops. The children have also been spotting 
the patterns in odd and even numbers, noticing that even numbers are in the two times 
table.  

The children have been very creative this week, sketching and painting different types of 
monkeys. They have even had a go at using their artwork to write sentences using the 
sentence starter ‘I can see’. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
In English we have been learning out the suffixes ‘ed’ for past tense words and the suffix 
‘ing’ for words in the present tense. Children have been looking at root words and adding 
‘ed’ and ‘ing’ to change the tense and then write sentences that make sense for each tense.  
In maths we have been learning about place value to 100. We have counted objects by 
bunching them into 10s to count the 10s first and then counting how many were left in the 
ones. We then added the tens and ones to find the total. We have represented numbers to 
100 in different ways using deans equipment, part whole models and number sentences and 
we have completed missing sequences of number both forwards and backwards on a 
number line. Then we explored one more and one less with numbers to 100. The most 
challenging part of this was crossing over a ten.  
In PSHE we have been learning about how we can keep healthy. We have been learning 
about personal hygiene, such as brushing our teeth and washing our hands. We did a fun 
activity to show how germs can pass and how we need to wash them properly to remove 
any germs. We did this by using paint on our hands and pretending that the paint was 
germs.  We have also been learning about how to be safe in the sun and the children were 
very good at ways to stay safe, telling me that they need to wear a sunhat and sun cream, 
how they should cover their shoulders and drink plenty of water to stay hydrated.  
This week we have completed the year one phonics screening test and we are so proud of 
our children! Well done year one! 
Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have amazed me with their resilience this week as it has been so hot in our classroom 
and they have continued to try so hard with their learning! We revisited the 'The Tiny Seed' 
on Monday morning to refresh our ideas and completed our retell across the week. The 
children are so proud of their stories and have worked hard to understand how to structure 
their writing into paragraphs. I really enjoyed reading the children's work and compared it 
with work from January to show them how much progress they have made! In Math's this 
week we have revisited missing number calculations, balancing calculations and column 
addition. The children enjoy having concrete strategies to solve questions and enjoyed 
exploring ways of reaching the nearest 10 and counting on to help them find missing 
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numbers. The children have also revisited related number bonds to 10, 20 and 100 and 
described their relationship. As part of our RE topic all about Christianity we have looked at 
symbols and what they symbolise to Christians. We then talked about what symbols or logos 
can mean to us in different places and how they represent important messages. In addition 
to this we discussed our school badge and what is represents. In Science this week we have 
looked at the life cycle of a sunflower... test our knowledge you will be amazed! As part of 
our PSHE lessons we have continued with our topic all about looking after ourselves. We 
looked at dental hygiene this week and the importance of keeping our teeth healthy. Year 2 
enjoyed completing some activities this week to work on their sports day skills. We 
completed running races, egg and spoon races, relay races and sack races. Well done Year 2! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
In maths this week we have focused hard on finding fractions of amounts, including finding 
fractions of money and shapes. The children have really tried hard with this tricky topic and 
persevered with it even when we started looking at non-unit fractions of amount. They 
remembered to use their times-table knowledge to help them work out the answers.  

In English, we have started planning in depth out re-write of the story Journey, by using a 
comic strip to plan out the sequence of the story in pictures. The children remembered the 
order very well and created some fantastic photos! Then, we planned the sequence in 
words on a story mountain and looked at what part in the story was the 'problem' and 
which part was the 'resolution'.  
In History this week we have looked at farming in Ancient Egypt. We investigated how the 
Egyptians used the River Nile to their advantage and how they believed in 3 seasons which 
were all so important to their farming life. The 3 seasons are Akhet, Peret and Shemu. We 
also looked at how the Egyptians wrote and looked closely at the hieroglyphics they would 
have used. Similarly to when we looked at the Ancient Sumers, the children used 'ancient 
paper' to write their own message in hieroglyphics.   
This week the children started their DT topic on healthy eating and focused on looking at 
other designs (cheese sandwich, ham sandwich etc) and the children had to have a think 
which would have been the healthiest and why. Then they looked at preparation skills 
needed to prepare their own sandwich soon.  
In science, we read a piece of writing all about the muscles in the human body and looked at 
the different kinds of muscles such as smooth muscles. The children found out where 
smooth muscles were and what their uses was. They also discovered how the cardiac 
muscle works in keeping us alive. The children then had to complete some comprehension 
questions on this.  
Miss Conway 
 
This week the children have all undertaken the Multiplication check and they have all been 
very proud of themselves as they have all seen a big difference from September to now and 
have really worked hard.  
 
In Maths, we have been carrying on with our learning about decimals. We have been 
looking at where hundredths go on place value charts, what a hundredth means, and then 
thinking about the place value of decimals numbers. We have been looking at ordering and 
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comparing decimals and the whole class have been absolutely amazing and really showed 
off their place value knowledge.  
 
In English, we have been looking at the Iron Man. We have been thinking of different 
literary devices such similes, metaphors, hyperbole and expanded noun phrases. We have 
also been expanding our vocabulary with synonyms for fierce and gentle.  
 
In History, we looked at the push and pull factors of the Roman empire invading Britain. We 
thought about all the reasons that the Romans would want to invade Brittania such as 
natural resources and why the might not want to such as the rumours that the Britons were 
savages.  
 
In Science, we have been carrying on with our electricity topic and we investigated how to 
make a circuit. We worked in groups with the components to make a circuit and given 15 
minutes to try and make the bulb light up. We loved investigating and everyone was 
successful in making the bulb light. We then thought about why some bulbs were brighter 
than the others.  
Mrs Shone 
 
This week in year 5, we have completed our fractions unit with multiplying a fraction with a 
whole number. 
 
In writing, we revised speech punctuation. We created freeze-frames of different situations 
and then thought about what might be said in these scenarios. We then wrote these down 
and checked our punctuation. 
 
For our PSHE topic, we looked at vaccinations and how they work. We discussed why we 
have vaccinations against disease and created booklets to advise others on this. 
 
Finally, in science, we debated the existence of 'aliens'. The class was split in half - half the 
class researched evidence to back that aliens do not exist and the other half found evidence 
backing that they do. We then created PowerPoint presentations to present to the other 
half of the class and debated our opinions then. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 have been working on their map skills in Maths and Geography. They have been 
working with ordnance survey maps, locating places where they could do a variety of things 
from the list '50 things to do before you are 11 3/4' list. 
 
 
The children learned about how to understand, and use contours, how to position 4 figure 
and 6 figure grid reference points; and how to use maps for measuring distances and 
converting scales 
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In Science and Geography, the children completed persuasive and informative posters, 
encouraging people to reduce their carbon footprints, in a bid to slow down the process of 
Global Warming. 
 
 
They also completed their Science write ups of the classification fieldwork they carried out 
last week.  
 
 
On Wednesday, the children had a well-being afternoon, involving knitting, crocheting and 
arts and crafts, whilst other children completed trials for the MAT football tournament next 
month.  
 
We are all looking forward to next week's residential to Robinwood. 
 
Please can we all follow these requests from the centre? 
 
For the journey to the centre, the children can bring a nut-free snack. Please note that no 
food with nuts is allowed at Robinwood. 
 
Children will receive a lunch upon arrival.  
 
Children must not take phones, cameras, recording devices or anything with internet access. 
 
T-shirts not strapped tops for girls please. 
 
Long shorts will make activities more comfortable. 
 
Clothing/equipment list, and bag labels will be sent home with the children today (Fri) 
 
Have a great weekend, 
Mr Gould 
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
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Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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